

GREATER VALLEJO RECREATION DISTRICT

Mission Statement: Building community and enhancing quality of life through people, parks, and programs. Website: www.gvrd.org

Board of Directors Robert Briseno Gary Salvadori Ron C. Bowen Adjoa McDonald Rizal Aliga 395 Amador Street, Vallejo, CA 94590-6320 • 707-648-4600 • FAX 707-648-4616

General Manager Gabe Lanusse

Facility and Development Committee Minutes
Monday, December 20, 2021
3:00 p.m.
Administrative Office-Board Room
395 Amador Street

In attendance: Director Salvadori, Director Bowen General Manager Lanusse, Maintenance Superintendent Nuno

Meeting began 3:00 pm

1. Request from Vallejo Disc Golf regarding signage at Hanns Park:

The committee discussed the request from the Vallejo disc golf club about naming three of the disc golf course holes for three people who volunteered on the development and assisted with the design of the course. The recommendation from the Committee is to have biographies of the three people that would like to have their names on the disc golf course holes.

2. Discuss Policy and RR 60-Naming of Facilities:

The Committee discussed the Policy and RR for naming of facilities.

3. Request to have Grant Mahony Rose Gardens affiliated with the International World Peace Rose Gardens:

Maintenance Superintendent Nuno reported that the Rose Society requested for the Grant Mahony Rose Garden to become an affiliated world peace Rose Garden. The Rose Society would be paying for the plaque. The recommendation from the Committee is to do research on the International World Peace Rose Garden to get information of what language would be on the plaque, and if there are any fees associated with the affiliation.

4. Update on Pickleball Court Expansion at Glen Cove Park:

Maintenance Superintendent Nuno reported that we received a proposal to expand and add more pickleball courts at Glen Cove Park; staff mentioned that we can possibly add four more pickleball courts by converting only half of the tennis courts into pickleball courts and leaving the other half for tennis.

5. Status of Prop 68 Competitive Grant Applications:

General Manager Lanusse reported that GVRD received letters from the State to inform us that we did not get any funding for any of the applications submitted to the State for Prop 68 grants. Staff is planning to have a meeting with a representative from State Prop 68 to obtain more information about not getting any funding for any of our applications submitted.

6. Update on Prop 68 Per Capita Grant-Terrace Park Project:

General Manager Lanusse reported that Per Capita project, the application that was initially submitted to the State, which included the small swimming pool was switched to make improvements at Terrace Park. Staff mentioned that due to the delay on the City not providing the required letter of intent and getting close to deadline for submitting the application for these funds, staff had to switch the project and included GVRD owned Park.

7. Discuss Blue Springs Park master plan:

Maintenance Superintendent Nuno presented draft of a preliminary Park master plan that was provided from the consultant. The Committee was pleased with what is included in the preliminary plan.

8. Cal-Trans Clean California Grant-Lake Dalwigk Project:

Maintenance Superintendent Nuno reported that GVRD is partnering with the City and VFWD to apply for a grant to do improvements at Lake Dalwigk Park. The deadline to submit the application is February 2022, and the application would be including improvements on the walking trail, lighting, and other improvements.

Adjourned at 4:15 pm

Next Meeting: February 18, 2022